





P.O. Box 1071 Windhoek, Namibia

Tel: +264 (0) 61 238364

Fax: +264 (0) 61 232368

## Office of the Secretary General

3<sup>rd</sup> July 2024

Press statement on the consultative meeting of the Vice-President of SWAPO Party with All Permanent Members of the Central Committee, All Former Secretaries General, All Former Deputy-Secretaries General, Current Secretary General and Deputy Secretary General of SWAPO Party on the 26<sup>th</sup> June 2024 at the Office of the Vice-President.

## In attendance:

H. E. Cde. Dr. Netumbo Nandi-Ndaitwah

H. E. Cde. Dr. Nangolo Mbumba

Cde. Sophia Shaningwa

Cde. Uahekua Herunga

Cde. Pendukeni livula-Ithana

Cde. Nahas Angula

Cde. Maj. Gen. (rtd) Charles Namoloh

Cde. Helmut Angula

Cde. Kanana Hishoono

Cde. Ben Amadhila

Cde. Vinia Ndadi

Cde. Laura McLeod Katjirua

## Apologies:

H. E. Cde. Dr. Sam Nujoma

H. E. Cde. Dr. Hifikepunye Pohamba

- 1. The above stated stalwarts of SWAPO Party met on the 26<sup>th</sup> June 2024 at the Office of the Vice President of SWAPO Party and of the Republic of Namibia, on the invitation of the Vice-President H. E. Cde. Dr. Netumbo Nandi-Ndaitwah.
- 2. The main aim of the meeting was to get wisdom, advices and encouragement from the experienced Senior Party Elders and they agreed on the following:
  - 2.1 Urged all SWAPO Party Members at all levels of structures countrywide to face the upcoming elections united;
  - 2.2 Advised that all energies, resources, focus and dedication must be directed towards ensuring victory for the SWAPO Party and its Presidential Candidate in the upcoming Presidential and National Assembly Elections 2024;
  - 2.3 Took note that government is seized with addressing the drought situation. They appreciated government efforts and urged government to continue until the situation normalizes;

Issued by:

Sophia N. Shaningwa, MR

**SECRETARY GENERAL**